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DE Federal Employees UI Directives 2019
January 15, 2019

Wilmington, DE- In the event of a Federal government shutdown, Federal employees may be eligible for
Unemployment Compensation for Federal Employees (UCFE). The UCFE program is administered by state
unemployment insurance (UI) agencies acting as agents of the Federal government. The program is operated
under the same terms and conditions that apply to regular state UI. In general, the law of the state in which an
individual’s official duty station in Federal civilian service is located will be the state law under which an
individual’s eligibility for benefits is determined.
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